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INVITE SOMEONE TO JOIN THE  
SOTOYOME AMERICAN LEGION FAMILY  

May Sotoyome Post Meetings  

American Legion & SAL: May 10th @ 6:00 PM  
Legion Board Meeting: Monday May 7th @ 6:00 PM 

Auxiliary:  May 10th @ 6:00 PM 
Auxiliary Board Meeting: Monday May 7th @ 6:00 PM 

All meetings at Villa Chanticleer Annex in Healdsburg 

 

Legion Riders: Tuesday May 1st @ 6:00 PM  
Maryôs Pizza Shack, Safeway Shopping Center, Windsor  

Attention!!!! 
If you do not drive and need a ride to a meeting or any 
Legion function, please contact any Legion team  
member and we will arrange transportation for you. 

ALR & Post member Joe Manning 

http://www.healdsburgamericanlegion.org/
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On April 18, 2018, at our quarterly MIAP  
mission to Dixon and the National Cemetery,  
Allen Martin with CBS Channel 5 news was at 
the site to interview our own Ron Collier for the Jefferson Award. 
Ron has received this award for his tireless dedication on behalf of 
Veterans whose cremated remains have been unclaimed. Ron 
spends many hours researching the names and locating the remains 
of Veterans who have not, for whatever reason, been claimed by 
their family.  Due to Ronôs efforts, our fellow Veterans get a full 
military burial in the National Cemetery for their final farewell. We 
can all thank Steve Bowne for nominating Ron for this award. The 

news network saw the value in the cause and Ronôs efforts. Hopefully, it will provide more at-
tention to MIAP and our unclaimed Veterans. The program will be aired on Channel 5ôs 6 PM 
newscast May 23, 2018, so mark your calendars to watch the broadcast. We are planning a pizza 
party at the annex for all to watch as a group. Please try to attend and have some free pizza and 
celebrate Ron. 
For those who are not aware of what MIAP is, there are approximately 70,000 unclaimed  
Veterans across the country sitting on shelves of mortuaries, morgues, and funeral homes, un-
claimed by family. Some do not have any remaining family. MIAP claims these Veteransô  
remains and provides a proper and deserved military burial for their final farewell. Ron is  
responsible for seeing them laid to rest properly. 
I attended the ALR Department of California convention in Oceanside, CA. on April 20th - 22nd, 
riding down with Ed Doitteau. It was a great riding experience for Ed, a new motorcycle rider. 
There is nothing like riding on the Los Angeles freeways to gain a lot of knowledge riding in 
traffic. The convention was a success with about 350 riders attending. The American Legion 
Riders throughout California rode more than 1.1 million miles last year attending different Vet-
erans events, raising awareness of Veteransô needs and raising over $100,000 to help fill those 
needs. 
June 16, 2018, the Rohnert Park-Cotati ROTARY CLUB will be hosting ñA Day of Funò for 
Sonoma County Veterans and their families, from 12 noon to 4 PM at the Cotati Veterans Me-
morial Building. There will be a BBQ, games for adults and kids, Veterans information booths, 
speakers, and fun. Please try to attend. 
The 20th Annual Yountville Veterans Home American Legion Golf Tournament will be held on 
Friday, July 27, 2018. Please check your email for information. Golfers, we look forward to 
your support of this event. 
The American Legion Convention will be held June 21st to June 24th, 2018, in Sacramento.  
Decide if you are planning to attend and make your own arrangements. 
On April 26th I presented Patrick Tappin, on behalf of the American Legion Post 111, a  
scholarship check for $500.00 at the Windsor High School Awards Night. Good luck to Patrick 
and all the Windsor High Seniors.  Thank you to Harold Bagdonas for all his work on behalf of 
the Boys State Program. Congratulations to the seven young men who will be attending Boys 
State this year, sponsored by Sotoyome Post 111.  
Please keep up the effort to bring new members into the Post, the SONS, the Auxiliary, and the 
American Legion Riders. We always need new members for fresh ideas and the survival of Post 
111. Please pay your dues on time and always mail your checks to our PO Box 281, Healdsburg, 
95448 and not to National. 
~Tim 

Commander Tim Madura 



 
 

A special thanks to all the members that  
attended our last meeting. There were 10 of us 
so with the election of officers coming up at the 
May 10th meeting I hope to see many more of 
you. Nominations for officers for the 2018-
2019 year are as follows: Eddy Sauers for  
President, Linda Clary for 1st Vice, Mary Matthews and Judy 
Chavez for 2nd Vice, and Shirleen Perry for Secretary/Treasurer. 

Although the Chaplin is not an elected officer, if anyone would like to be the Chaplain for the 
coming year please let us know. Again, if you need a ride to the meeting please let the board 
know. Meeting will be at 6pm May10th. 
May is our Poppy month and we will have a table outside the Windsor Walmart from 10am to 
1pm on Friday, May 11th, 18th, and 25th. Weôd appreciate it if any Auxiliary or Post members 
could man the table for even a few hours on any of those days. If you can help out, please 
call Judy Chavez at 867-0024 to let her know to expect you. If you have Auxiliary logo or 
patriotic apparel please wear it. On Saturday May 12th our unit will be hosting the Girlôs State 
Delegates Orientation Luncheon and could use help to prepare the salad buffet fixings on  
Friday the 11th from noon till done at the annex. We will be setting up at 9 on Saturday so any 
help then would also be appreciated. A headôs up ï June 14th will be installation of officers 
and a potluck dinner so letôs kick off the ñnew yearò with great attendance. 
Sincerely, ~Linda  
 
 
 
 

 
 

I would like to Thank the Auxiliary members that attended our 
April 12th meeting, it was great to see you all and see more mem-
bers step up to  our officer positions.  Please continue to come out 
and be active in our Auxiliary.  The more active members we 
have the better we can serve our veterans and assist our 
post.   Our next meeting is May 10th, Thursday evening at 6pm 
at the Annex, See you there. 
Congratulations to our own Ron Collier winner of the Jefferson 
Award for his wonderful commitment to bringing our veterans to 
their final resting place with the Honor they deserve.  
May is Poppy month, our letters have been sent out.  Anyone in-

terested in volunteering to collect for poppies, our days at Wal-Mart are May 11th, 18th & 
25th, from 10am to 1pm. 
May 12th is our Girlôs State luncheon, held at the Villa.   
See you May 10th, 
~Shirleen   
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Auxiliary President Linda Karnstedt 

Auxiliary 1st Vice, Shirleen Perry 
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 I want to give everyone a heads up as we 
changed our Honor Team practice to  
Thursdays ONLY  from  3:00 to 4:30 at the 
Annex the third week of each month.   This 
will combine both the flag and rifle practice. 
April  started slow which was good,  but by 
the end of April we were busy doing Military 
Honors for a least four veterans 
We did our flag and rifle practice in April on 
one day instead of two and voted to change it to the same  
Thursday  of each month.    
 Well coming into May is our busy month with parades. We will be 
limited  because many of our Honor Team  members have  injuries 
and medical problems which limits their ability to walk for  

extended periods of time. 
On May 26th there is a  PATRIOTIC ASSEMBLY at the Mattie Washburn Elementary School 
in Windsor. It is so amazing what these young children can do for acknowledging Military 
Servicemen and Servicewomen.  Also the teachers that work with them are remarkable. 
Of course our last event is Memorial Day on the 28th of May.   We do ceremonies in  
Healdsburg, Geyserville and Windsor in which we Honor every Veteran at each of these  
cemeteries. 
Before I sign off,  I would  like to say  a SPECIAL FAREWELL  to a great lady that past away 
in APRIL who was a long time member with the Auxiliary, VIRGINIA WALLACE.   I had 
many great visit with her. 
~Eddy 
 

Honors Team Coordinator Eddy Sauers 

Allen Martin from KPIX Channel 5 News at  the staging area for the April 18th MIAP ceremony at SVNC. Allen 
interviewed and taped Ron Collier for his receiving  the Jefferson Award.. The segment will be televised on May 
23rd.  l to r: John Leary from Elks 901, Ron Collier, Allen Martin, Cameraman Chris, Tim Madura. 


